
         
    

        
   

        

    

              

        

            

            

             

             

            

     

  
 

 
 

    
    

City of Vero Beach 
Recreation Department 

2266 14th Avenue 
Vero Beach, FL 32960 
Phone: (772) 978-47500 

E-mail: recreation@covb.org – www.covb.org 

To: Rhonda Zirkle, Office of Management and Budget, 
Indian River County, FL 

From: Jim O’Connell, Director of Recreation, 
City of Vero Beach 

Subject: Contribution Towards Event/Fireworks for the 4th of July 

Date: May 27, 2025 

On behalf of the City of Vero Beach, we would like to formally request that the 

Indian River County Board of County Commissioners provide a contribution 

towards the event and fireworks display that is scheduled for the 4th of July at 

Riverside Park. The event has been a great success for many years, and we truly 

appreciate the contribution. We are once again asking for a contribution of $5000, 

which will be matched by the City of Vero Beach. Without an increase in assistance 

from the county, we may not be able to continue to put on this great event. 

Thank you for your consideration. 
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